COLEBROOK RECREATION BOARD
SPECIAL MEETING
OCTOBER 1, 2024 6:30 PM
Town Hall Conference Room First Floor

1.  Call to order 6:40 pm by Chris Waring
Attendance:  Mary Stauffer, Kimberly Thomas, Chris Waring, Ryan Farrell, Roxanne Puhalski, and Member of the Public Kim DeMarco; Absent: Tiffanie Meehan, and Katie Martin.  
2.  Approve September 2024 Meeting Minutes-  Motion to approve Chris Waring.  Second by Roxanne Puhalski.  All in favor.  Motion passed.

3.  Finances-  No Report
4. 	a.)  Soccer-  Expenses will be submitted by Chris Waring.  Season is going well Upper Team is in the Top 3 and Lower Team is in mid standings.  We have a few more items we need to purchase for the teams.  We need to get some new Coach Swag as well- slightly off topic but need to order shirts for Rec Board with that order.  Picture day is Saturday the 5th starting early in the morning before home games.
	b.)  Snack Shack updates and repairs-  Kimberly has been in contact with Brad regarding the snack shack repairs.  He is setting up a meeting for us to meet with the contractor Mark Medera to see if we can get the imperative repairs done.  Brad has informed Kim that there has been a painter in town who has expressed interest in volunteering time to paint the snack shack previously and indicated that the Lions Club may be willing to support this project and help pay for the paint.  Kim will be looking further into this.  Thinking at this point in the season may be a spring job.
	c.)  Basketball-  Basketball Flyer are out at both CCS and Botelle School.  There will be no Practice Mondays or Thursdays for the 4/5/6 Team.  We are waiting to hear back from Pearson on what day of the week we will have practice there.  Then we will determine what day we will have practice at CCS.  Only day unavailable at CCS is Mondays due to the Karate program.  Ryan would like to purchase a clipboard for Basketball along with Pinnies and Blinders.  Chris stated he has extra brand new Pinnies for the Basketball program so we will not need to purchase those.  In continuation of the Basketball Program Upgrades started early in the year we will be ordering the backboards and rims soon.  Todd from Flashback Welding will be making the adapter for the new backboard to fit to the old non-standard frame set up on one of the hoops.  The other hoop is a standard frame set up with no issues replacing the backboard to the frame as is.  Todd has done previous work on the CCS railings and such so has been approved by the Schools Administration and Town Building Inspector to do this project.  He is Licensed and Insured.  CCS has agreed to pay 50% of this basketball upgrade project up to $2,000.
	d.)  Trunk or Treat- Pinney Stables-  Will be on October 20th 3pm-5pm.  We will get there around 1:45- 2:00 to set up.  We have excess food to give out at the trunk or treat.  Donations will be requested with a donations bucket out.  We will need to purchase ketchup, buns, propane, 2 boxes of chips, and candy.  The grill and a grill master will be needed.  Roxy and Ryan agreed to be on the grill.  We need to get the pumpkins for the contest.  Hoping to be delivered by the 11th for distributing on the 12th and 13th.  Asking AJ Ruwet if we can get them through his family.  Asking for donated pumpkins if possible but if not we would like to support local farmers instead of Stop and Shop or Walmart on this so we will purchase through them.  Also, will need to purchase prizes for pumpkin contest.
	e.)  Trick or Treat- Camp Jewell-  We need to get the candy.  Kim suggested getting non-candy treats as well for children with allergies and such.  All agree that would be a good idea.  We need to find out from Camp Jewell if we can combine with Tiffanies Haunted Cabin or if they need us to host our own.  Likely will be teaming up with Tiffanie and combining cabins just waiting on confirmation from Tiffanie and Camp Jewell.

5.  New Business-  
a.)  New Members and Exiting Members-  As far as new members we will be adding Kim DeMarco and Jess McEnroe to the board as Chris Waring and Roxanne Puhalski’s terms are coming to an end and they will not be renewing.  The town has cleared them to nominated at the next town meeting on Monday, October 21st at 8pm.  Ryan Farrell’s term is up as well however he will be staying on.  The renewed and new members will need to go to Town Hall to be sworn in before our next meeting on November 2nd 2024.
b.)  Digitizing our records-  As Chris will be leaving we need to get the information for the rec board emails from him.  Kim has offered to gather that information and to start getting us digital with everything.  We have all agreed it would be best to start going digital with all of our flyers, forms, emails, invoicing, etc.  We will be creating a new Gmail for the rec board to be able to utilize the drive and google classrooms to best store and organize all of this information.  Roxy stated she can tutor whoever is going to be making the account on how to set up the google classrooms for each sport if needed.
c.)  Karate-  Kim Janak will be starting her Karate program after soccer season is over.  She has worked it out with Ryan Farrell and the school that she will be holding her classes on Mondays in the CCS gym.
d.)  Baseball Grant-  Kimberly found a baseball grant which can help up obtain new equipment and uniforms, along with its ability to help pay for field maintenance and referee fees for the upcoming season.  Ryan Farrell stated that unfortunately mice got into our equipment and destroyed it so this grant would be extremely helpful to replace the ruined equipment.  She is working on gathering all the information needed for the preliminary steps to apply for the grant.  This preliminary process includes their Letters of Inquiry.  This entails filling out an information form along with an introductory letter and budget proposal.  She will be seeking information needed from Karen Odell and Mary.  The full application process can take up to 6 months so trying to get this done ASAP.  If we can not get the grant we will be needing to discuss replacement equipment for the upcoming season.

6.  Adjournment-  Motion to Adjourn by Mary Stauffer at 7:53pm.  2nd by Chris Waring.  All in Favor.

Respectfully Submitted by:

Kimberly Thomas

